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ADMINISTRATION   
 
Prop 39/Co-location Update:  
OCS and WESM administration continue to work collaboratively on school safety 
issues, parking and traffic issues, shared space use (softball field and Social 
Hall), and curricular partnerships. 
 
Mar Vista Campus Update: 
Plumbing:   
OCS continues to work with MCF to address particular plumbing issues on 
campus.  
 
Electrical work: 
OCS contracted with Powell Electric to complete necessary electrical repairs, 
including replacement of lighting ballasts to stop the flickering lights throughout 
the campus classrooms. 
 
Long Term Site Update:  
OCS’ site task force is investigating two private sites as possibly viable properties 
for our school’s home.  Advantages and disadvantages of both sites are being 
weighed in this initial investigation phase.  OCS has hired the architecture firm of 
GKKworks to collaborate with our project manager and other consultants on site 
investigation, funding, compliance and timeline for our Prop 1d funds. 
 
Enrollment Update: 
2015-16 Enrollment as of September 28, 2015 is 465.  Offers are pending 
throughout the grades.   
 
Diversity Update: 
Our faculty and staff will participate in our second Sensitivity and Culturally 
Responsiveness training on Oct. 16, 2015.  The focus of this training will be 
“Exploring Barriers to Learning”.  Our next Diversity Committee meeting will be 
held Wednesday, Oct. 14th at 6pm at the WC campus.  Board members are 
encouraged to attend. 
  
ACADEMIC PROGRAMS 
 
2014-15 CAASP Results: 
See attached spreadsheet of OCS, LAUSD, and CA results indicating 
percentage of students scoring proficient or above on the 2014-15 ELA and Math 
tests.  Additional analysis will be discussed at the meeting. 
 
 
 
 



Internal Benchmark Assessments: 
Analysis of the first benchmark assessments of the year will be shared and will 
include school-wide data, data by grade level, data by subject, and data by 
subgroups including: EL students, Hispanic/Latino students, and Sped students. 
 
Common Core Math Professional Development: 
OCS teachers will continue their work with Common Core Math during our 
second professional development training on October 7th.  Study involves 
implementing the Depth of Knowledge framework to classroom lessons to ensure 
all students are not only being supported but also being challenged with critical 
thinking opportunities.  See attached Depth of Knowledge (DOK) outline. 
   
2015-2016 LAUSD Annual Performance-Based Oversight Visit:  
The Charter Schools Division (CSD) team will be visiting the OCS campuses and 
conducting the annual review on October 1st and October 8th.  The annual 
performance-based oversight visit focuses on charter school performance in the 
following categories: Governance, Student Achievement and Educational 
Performance, Organizational Management, Programs and Operations, and Fiscal 
Operations. 
 


